THE CACHALOTS
THE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE.
Minutes of the Meeting on Thursday, February 27th. 2014
Those Present: 

Capt I.Odd (Chair); Staff Captain J.Smart; Boatsteerer C.R. Kelso; Storekeeper B.Peck; Harpooners G. Cartwright, T.E. Clark, C. Coote, D. Gates; AO R. James. 

Club Captain Ian Odd welcomed those present to the first meeting of the newly formed Management Committee and opened the meeting at 1032. Administration Officer Richard James was in attendance for the Sea Pie Supper wash-up.   

1. Apologies:
Post Captain J. Noble; Harpooner P. Grant.

2. Gone Aloft:

There were none.
3. Minutes of the last meeting:

Since this was the inaugural meeting there were no minutes of a previous meeting, and no minutes of the EGM on 1st Oct. '13 or the AGM on 16th Jan.'14 were available.

4.The Sea Pie Supper:

CRK reported that several complimentary letters of thanks had been received from invited guests but also one less complimentary from a Cachalot who, although stating that he and his guests 'all thoroughly enjoyed ourselves and thought that there was a pleasant and friendly atmosphere in the room – possibly the best in recent years', made some points which he hoped would be taken as helpful and constructive:

The speaker was dull and boring. The quality of the food (very basic) did not warrant the £60 ticket price.Other costs (wine and water) were excessive.The venue is an extremely unattractive and sterile place.The behaviour of some of those on an adjacent table was unacceptable.

These, and other issues, were discussed at some length and suggestions made as to how to improve the function next year.

There had been other comments on the food, that it was cold, or the beef pie was not up to standard, but most had found it perfectly acceptable. 

The ticket price did not not just reflect the cost of the meal but the full package of presenting such a function in a quayside departure hall with no onsite catering facilities. It is also the main fund raiser in support of the club.

The price of the wine was in line with current restaurant prices.

The cost of the water, £3 per bottle pre-ordered and £3.50 on the night was thought to be high and some tables were initially refused jugs of tap water until they insisted.

It was acknowledged that the venue could do with some added decoration but there are restrictions as to what, where and how such embellishments could be made, both practically and without incurring significant extra cost.

The VIP area and the access to it was cold this year and definitely needs some improvement. There was also a bottleneck at the conjunction of the VIP access and the entrance to the main hall.

The VIP's cloaks arrangement also caused some problems at the end of the evening when VIPs where obliged to queue in order to recover their coats.

It was brought to the committee's attention that the Guildhall is now known as the O2 Guildhall but whether this name change will reflect an improvement in the decor and service remains to be seen.

Apart from the advantages of security and ease of access and parking, the main advantage of the Cruise Terminal is that it comes courtesy of ABP. 

The specific unacceptable behaviour previously mentioned, involved not only some rowdiness and chatting through the speeches, but one person, during the singing of 'Land of Hope and Glory' and 'The Queen', shouting loudly, 'You're all hypocrites' at the end of every line,. This behaviour was corroborated by another nearby table.

The offending table host was identified as “a long time supporters of the SPS”. JS undertook to speak to the host when they next meet. A more prominent notice reminding guests of their behaviour will be inserted in the programme.

There had been no complaints about the volume levels of the band in their new position but some thought that the volume had been turned up for the shanty men and that this was un-necessary.

With regard to the speaker, it was suggested that Sir Alan Massey would be an ideal candidate for next year. He is reputed to be an excellent speaker and there would be the connection between himself, as CEO of the MCA, and JS, the incoming Captain.

JS to follow this up.

HRH, The Princess Royal, had indicated an interest in the SPS.  CRK will contact the Lord Lieutenants office to clarify procedure for issuing an invitation to HRH and her husband. If HRH was so minded as to honour us with her attendance then a full review of our normal arrangements would have to be undertaken.  

The 'one-off' raffle instigated by the Southampton Shipowners Association (who        also contributed the Mini iPad prize, was conducted reasonably smoothly without too much disruption to the tight programme. TC thought that the draw should have been done with a little more 'theatre' rather than the winner just being  announced.

It was proposed that the monies raised for the Captain's Charity (The Missions to Seafarers) be presented to a representative of the M to S at a small ceremony in the club room (on a Friday “Club Day”) in the presence of invited dignitaries such as Dame Mary Fagan and the Mayor, together with the SSA and the Southern Daily Echo. Two cheques would be presented, one to cover the £3262 raised at the SPS and another for the rest raised during the Captain's year.  CRK to organise and co-ordinate.

That concluded the 'wash up' of the SPS and RJ left the meeting.

5. Boatsteerer’s Report
The BS, after a month in office, had nothing extra to report.

6. Storekeepers’ Report and Club Computers update

BP had prepared and circulated a comprehensive report on the current financial situation but pointed out that the figures did not reflect monies yet to be paid out, including the yet to be received major invoices for the SPS. The ticket income was £32,712 but it was not possible to accurately predict the final profit.

Accountancy costs – Due to the obligation to register for PAYE for Liz  it is necessary to make an annual return to HMRC . There has been considerable publicity recently on the problems the new reporting system has produced for small organisations such as ours, 
and it had been decided that the safest course was to employ a tax accountant to ensure that the annual return is accurate and the correct reports are done. This made a small increase in the accountancy cost, but removes the concern of offending HMRC.

Insurance – The Club carried public liability and directors’ liability insurance. It also

provides the insurance for the Cricket Club. This latter was found last year not to be

adequate for their needs, and they are currently seeking a better policy, for which the

Cachalots will then reimburse the premium.  

Computer upgrade - BP had also prepared and circulated a paper on the need for an office computer upgrade and a budget for same. This was considered necessary due to Microsoft having announced that as from April 2014 they will no longer issue security upgrades for their operating system XP and Office 2003.

He estimated that a budget of £800 should adequately cover our needs. 

TC proposed and CC seconded that the upgrade should go ahead, to the approval of those present.

7. Membership Secretary’s Report
DG reported that in addition to the 340 total members (319 paying) shown in Annex A of the SK's report there were now 5 new members.

GC left the meeting at 1150.

8. Editor/Webmaster’s Report

TC reiterated the editors' lament for more copy but reported that The Cachalot  still seemed to be well received by members. The last three editions had included some colour content which enhanced it but at an increased printing cost.

The Cachalite email system for keeping members updated between newsletters was also well received, 32 such bulletins having been circulated to date.

He regretted that the website was suffering some neglect, due mainly to lack of time in retirement. The analytical programme which records visits to the site did not show any great enthusiasm by members to do so but this could well be due to the aforesaid neglect.

9. The Revised Rules 2014.

The inadequate discussion on the new rules at both the EGM and the AGM resulted in a situation whereby two of the six Harpooners elected, Douglas Gates and Peter Grant, thought they were being elected as Honorary Office bearers, Membership and Functions respectively, without any other duties or commitment to the MC. PG had stated that he would prefer to be considered solely as Functions Organiser and would continue to organise his own “entertainments committee” and report to the MC. 

After some discussion DG opted to remain as an elected Harpooner and to cover the membership function.

This left the number of elected Harpooners on the MC as five and it was proposed by CC that Ken Dagnall, who was next on the list at the AGM, be co-opted on to the MC under Rule 4(a), until his name would go forward again for election proper at the next AGM.

After the EGM on 1st October there had been some disquiet about the change of the name from SMMC to The CACHALOTS, which some thought had been progressed without adequate discussion. Also, CRK had pointed out that there was an anomaly in both the new and previous rules that precluded Honorary Life Members from voting at an AGM.

To address these two points, TC had proposed the following motion for consideration at the AGM: To approve the following amendments to the Rules:
1. Rule 1. Amend to read, 'The name shall be “The CACHALOTS”, also known as “THE SOUTHAMPTON MASTER MARINERS’ CLUB”.'

2. Rule 11. Amend to read, '…..…..and all Cachalots and Honorary Life Members shall be entitled to attend and to vote, but no Cachalot shall be entitled to vote.... ' etc. 

This proposal had been published in the December edition of The Cachalot  and was to be included in the agenda of the AGM, but this did not happen.

Rule changes can only be sanctioned at  EGMs or AGM but TC did not think it important or contentious enough to call another EGM. TC proposed that the amendments be treated as read until the next AGM when they could be properly put to the members and this was agreed. 

Capt. IO  left the meeting at 1230 and handed the chair to the Boatsteerer.

10. The Shipping Festival Service – Thursday, June 12th. 2014
CRK reported that the Cathedral had already asked for a date for 2015:  11th June 

The preacher this year (2014) would be the Right Reverend Dakin, Bishop of Winchester. It was recognised that there is the need for a co-ordinator (working with RJ and CRK) for the SFS and it was suggested that Paul Leece be approached. Clive Robinson may be  also willing to help.

BP undertook to put out the press release and RJ would send out the usual invitations and requests for support.

 11.Club Food – an acceptable daily menu
CRK, in yet another attempt to improve the catering as provided by the SSC, would approach Colin Dorrington to see if the menu which was on offer downstairs could be proffered to us as well. It was understood that they are sorely understaffed and rarely able to comply with their commitments, in which case we could legitimately look elsewhere for our requirements, as indeed we do in the case of Club Suppers.   

12.The Bursary  (papers already distributed by Peter Marriott)
It was decided to adopt PM's proposal regarding a replacement for the Bursary but to drop the reference to WMA in the opening paragraph of the letter to the Sea Cadet Units. CC  undertook to re-word the paragraph and circulate to the MC and PM.

13. Any Other Business

Hamish Roberts is concerned about the care of the archives. TC and CC undertook to assist the Hon Archivist in dealing with the problem - perhaps on Thursday lunchtimes.

CRK urged that we make, or update, an evacuation plan for the Club premises, to deal with the inevitable.

He also raised the matter of our business rates rebate with BP and they would chase up to see if it had been applied for this year.

Meetings of the Management Committee should be quarterly and CRK  asked that members supply him with dates when they would NOT be available so he can draw up a suitable programme. 

The meeting closed at 1317.
